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SUMMARY 

RAP has been receiving funding from CDE for over 37 years to provide licensed preschool 
services at Jim Gilliam Child Care Center, which has a licensed capacity to serve 45 children in 
a high-need area, and for the last eight years at Ralph M. Parsons Preschool, which has a 
licensed capacity to serve up to 90 children.  In FY 2022-23, CDSS took control of administering 
the CCTR program. CCTR provides funding for subsidized care for two- to three-year old children.  
This grant assists with serving children of families with incomes at or below seventy-five percent 
(75%) of the State median income level. Since FY 2022-23, RAP has received licensing for four 
additional preschools: Branford Child Care Center, Victory Valley Child Care Center, Hubert 
Humphrey Child Care Center, and Evergreen Child Care Center.  RAP is still in the process of 
obtaining licensing for another six preschools: Van Ness Child Care Center, South Park Child 
Care Center, Ira C. Massey Child Care Center, Echo Park Child Care Center, Downey Child Care 
Center, and Banning Child Care Center.   

Studies have shown that preschool programming helps children develop academic, cognitive, and 
behavioral skills that have proven to increase their chances for future success.  The full-day 
services also give participant’s parents, who would otherwise be unable to afford these services, 
the opportunity to seek employment, or return to school in hopes of creating better economic 
opportunities for their families. 

RAP intends to apply for continued CCTR funding from CDSS for FY 2024-25 to be utilized at any 
of RAP’s current or pending licensed preschools.  The CFA, in the form substantially attached 
hereto as Attachment 1, requires the Board of Recreation and Park Commissioners (Board) to 
adopt a resolution of authorized signatures, attached hereto as Attachment 2, and have the Board 
Secretary sign the web-based CFA to certify the adopted resolution.  CDSS intends to distribute 
the terms and conditions of the FY 2024-25 CCTR grant no later than June 1, 2024, at which time 
RAP staff will return to the Board for acceptance of the grant award renewal, along with its terms 
and conditions.  RAP has the option of rejecting the terms of the contract before July 1, 2024, 
otherwise the contract will be automatically renewed with no further action required.   

FISCAL IMPACT 

Submitting a CFA for the CCTR grant from CDSS does not impact RAP’s General Fund.  If 
awarded and accepted, this grant would provide funding to continue subsidized licensed 
preschool programs for two- to three-year olds at any of RAP’s licensed preschools. 

STRATEGIC PLAN INITIATIVES AND GOALS 

Approval of this Board Report advances RAP’s Strategic Plan by supporting: 
Goal No. 2: Offer Affordable and Equitable Recreation Programming 
Outcome No. 1: Improved health and social equity for young Angelenos 

This Report was prepared by Jennifer Sapone, Senior Management Analyst I, Program Grants 
Section. 
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LIST OF ATTACHMENTS/EXHIBITS 

1.) Form of the CDSS CCTR Continued Funding Application for FY 2024-25 
2.) Resolution for the CCTR CFA 
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